
1) The City needs to update the Master Property 
Database with the year that City-owned properties 
were built so that ones with possible lead service lines 
can be easily identified. 
 

2) City-owned properties with current tenants need to be 
immediately inspected for lead service lines and once 
identified, the lead line replacement needs to be 
expedited.  
 

3) Are new homes connecting to City-side lead service 
lines? The City’s records and policies are unclear on 
this concern. 
 

4) The MHD Map of Lead Poisoning Density was modified 
to no longer include the category of 1 – 9 lead poisoned 
children per square mile. This is highly unethical and 
gives the false impression that the lead crisis in 
Milwaukee is less severe than in truly is.  
 

5) We need documentation showing the locations of the 
92 water main breaks that occurred in May of 2014. 
 

6) Why was there never an investigation of the spike in 
infant deaths along W. North Ave. from 2012 to 2016? 
FLAC believes that these (and many other infant 
deaths in Milwaukee) are due to lead contamination in 
the water. 

 



 


